September 25, 2017

Dear Member of Congress

This Republican Pro-life Congress made a promise to American voters to stop taxpayer funding for the largest abortion chain in the nation, Planned Parenthood. It is now well past time to deliver on that promise.

In the prior Congress, legislation to stop Medicaid funding to the abortion behemoth was sent to the President's desk and vetoed by then-President Obama. Excited by this clear proof that a defunding bill could reach the Oval Office, the American people responded by sending President Trump, who pledged to sign legislation to defund Planned Parenthood, to the White House. However, eight months since his inauguration, the Congress has failed to send President Trump a bill redirecting Planned Parenthood funding to alternative providers.

While many important pro-life legislative initiatives face the hurdle of requiring a super majority to avoid a filibuster in the Senate, it only takes a simple majority to stop taxpayer subsidies to Planned Parenthood through a Budget Reconciliation bill which cannot be filibustered. The pro-life majority that now controls both chambers of Congress and the White House *must* pass a reconciliation bill stopping the vast majority of federal funding for Planned Parenthood. Doing anything less brings into question whether this Congress can truly be called the Pro-life Congress. Rhetoric must be translated into law.

We urge you to revisit the FY2017 Reconciliation bill immediately and find consensus on a bill that takes Planned Parenthood off the federal Medicaid dole and offers women comprehensive alternatives. Whether that is a broad pro-life healthcare reform package or a narrower bill is up to the Congress to determine, but giving up is not why the voters sent pro-life Republicans to Congress. Should robust efforts on the FY2017 Reconciliation bill run out of time, then the fight to defund Planned Parenthood must move immediately to the FY2018 Reconciliation bill.

Let there be no mistake about it: Planned Parenthood *is* big abortion. A recent Charlotte Lozier Institute paper, *Planned Parenthood: "Irreplaceable" and "Lifesaving"?* found that Planned Parenthood dominates the abortion market carrying out over 35% of all abortions in America. This statistic stands in stark contrast to their roughly 1% market share of HIV tests and Pap tests.

Planned Parenthood self-reports taking the innocent lives of 328,348 unborn children last year and similar numbers in previous years. That is 900 lives snuffed out before their first breath every single day by a single *taxpayer-funded* abortion chain. This tragedy is compounded every day that passes with inaction.

The time for results is now. Lives depend on your leadership and action.

Sincerely,

Marjorie Dannenfelser President Susan B Anthony List Penny Young Nance CEO and President Concerned Women for America LAC Kristan Hawkins

President

Students for Life of America

Jeanne Mancini

President

March for Life Education and Defense Fund

Lila Rose

President and Founder

Live Action

Tony Perkins President

Family Research Council

Catherine Glenn Foster President & CEO

Americans United for Life

Paul Weber President & CEO Family Policy Alliance

Gary L. Bauer President

American Values

Russell Moore

President

Southern Baptist Ethics and Religious

Liberty Commission

Ralph Reed Chairman

Faith & Freedom Coalition

Brad Mattes President

Life Issues Institute

Frank Cannon President

American Principles Project

Father Frank Pavone National Director Priests for Life

Brian Gibson
Executive Director

Pro-Life Action Ministries

Lauren Muzyka Executive Director

Sidewalk Advocates for Life

Steven Ertelt Editor LifeNews

Janet Morana Co-Founder

Silent No More Awareness Campaign

Jordan Sekulow Executive Director

American Center for Law and Justice

James Nolan President

Crossroads Pro-Life

Eunie Smith President Eagle Forum

Donna J. Harrison, M.D. Executive Director

American Association of Pro-Life Obstetricians & Gynecologists

C. Preston Noell III

President

Tradition, Family, Property, Inc.

Steve Koob Director

One More Soul

David Stevens, MD

CEO

Christian Medical Association

Joseph A. Brinck

President

Sanctity of Life Fdn

Jim Backlin

Vice President of Legislative Affairs Christian Coalition of America

Walter B. Hoye Founder and C.E.O. Issues4Life Foundation Dr. Carl Herbster

President

AdvanceUSA

Brian Fisher President

Human Coalition

Eric J. Scheidler Executive Director Pro-Life Action League

Father Shenan J. Boquet

President

Human Life International

Zina Hackworth Founder/Director

More Rebellious Members

Jonathan Imbody

Director Fredom2Care

Shawn Carney President

40 Days for Life

Judie Brown President

American Life League

Jim Sedlak Founder

STOPP International

Alexandra Snyder Executive Director

Life Legal Defense Foundation

Alveda King Director

Civil Rights for the Unborn

Jim Minnery President

Alaska Family Action

Cathi Herrod President

Center for Arizona Policy

Jerry Cox President

Arkansas Family Council

Jonathan Keller

President

California Family Council

Debbie Chaves Executive Director Colorado Family Action

Nicole Theis President

Delaware Family Policy Council

John Stemberger

President

Florida Family Action

Cole Muzio

President & Executive Director Family Policy Alliance of Georgia

Eva Andrade President

Hawaii Family Forum

Julie Lynde Policy Director

Family Policy Alliance of Idaho

Ralph Rivera

Legislative Chairman

Illinois Right to Life Action

Cathie Humbarger Executive Director

Allen County Right to Life (Indiana)

Len Reynolds President

Lake County Right to Life (Indiana)

Curt Smith President

Indiana Family Institute

Eric Teetsel

President & Executive Director Family Policy Alliance of Kansas Kent Ostrander Executive Director

The Family Foundation (Kentucky)

Gene Mills President

Louisiana Family Forum Action

Carroll Conley Executive Director

Christian Civic League of Maine

John Helmberger

CEO

Minnesota Family Council

Joe Ortwerth
Executive Director

Missouri Family Policy Council

Jeff Laszloffy President

Montana Family Foundation

Karen Bowling
Executive Director

Nebraska Family Alliance

Shannon McGinley Executive Director

Cornerstone Action (New Hampshire)

Len Deo

Founder & President

New Jersey Family Policy Council

Jason J. McGuire Executive Director

New Yorkers for Constitutional Freedoms

John L. Rustin President

North Carolina Family Policy Council

Tami Fitzgerald Executive Director NC Values Coalition

Ed Randazzo

Director of Political Operations

Family Heritage Alliance Action (SD)

Mark Jorritsma

President & Executive Director

Family Policy Alliance of North Dakota

Aaron Baer President

Citizens for Community Values (Ohio)

Denise Leipold Executive Director

Right to Life of Northeast Ohio

Thomas J. Shaheen Vice President for Policy Pennsylvania Family Council

David Fowler Executive Director

Family Action Council of Tennessee

Jonathan Saenz President Texas Values

Chris Plante

COO & Policy Director

Family Policy Institute of Washington

Julaine K. Appling

President

Wisconsin Family Action